
 

October 29, 2021 
REVISED October 31, 2021 
 
 
RE: CONFIRMED CASE OF COVID-19 AT RUTH MACMILLAN CENTRE 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Public Health Sudbury & Districts has advised Rainbow District School Board that  
a confirmed case of COVID-19 has been reported at the Ruth MacMillan Centre. 
 
The individual is currently self-isolating and being monitored by Public Health  
Sudbury & Districts. The Ruth MacMillan Centre is being cleaned and disinfected.  

 
By direction of Public Health, the requirement for students and staff in the Applied 
Behaviour Analysis (ABA) and Northern Support Initiative (NSI) programs to be tested 
and to self-isolate to and including November 6, 2021 is based on immunization. The 
affected students, their parents/guardians and relevant staff have been notified and have 
received a letter from Public Health with specific guidance. 
 
Jean Hanson Public School, which operates both programs at the Ruth MacMillan 
Centre, will contact parents/guardians about continuity of learning. 

 
Updated information will be posted on the Board’s COVID-19 Advisory Section: 
 https://www.rainbowschools.ca/parents/covid-19/covid-19-advisory-2021-2022/ 

 
If you have any questions regarding COVID-19 or the measures taken to address COVID-
19, please visit www.phsd.ca/COVID-19 or contact Public Health Sudbury & Districts at 
705.522.9200 ext. 524.  

 
Thank you for working together to keep everyone safe. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Bruce Bourget 
Director of Education 
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